All media enquiries regarding the below correspondence should be directed to the Chair, Hon Rod Roberts MLC on (02) 9230 3686.

From: Phil Kelly
To: Caravan Incident

Subject: RE: Inquiry into the relationship between the Dural caravan incident and parliamentary debates on legislation -

Correspondence from Chair - re-issued invitation - 14 May 2025

Date: Friday, 16 May 2025 4:50:20 PM

OFFICIAL

Dear Ms Evans

Thank you for the letter of 14 May 2025 from The Hon Rod Roberts, MLC, requesting that I appear before the inquiry into the relationship between the Dural caravan incident and parliamentary debates on legislation.

As requested by Mr Roberts, I have given my earlier response further consideration. However, for the reasons outlined in my email to you of Friday 9 May 2025, principally that I have no information or knowledge relevant to the inquiry terms of reference, I again respectfully decline to appear before the enquiry.

Yours faithfully

Phillip Kelly Chief of Staff Attorney General's Office L 18, 52 Martin Place Sydney NSW 2000 GPO Box 5341 SYDNEY NSW 2001 M

Е

I acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of country throughout NSW and their continuing connection to land, culture and community. I pay my respect to Elders past, present and future.